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Abstract

This paper discusses the increasing significance of class selection in immi-
gration policy. It can be observed that when policy makers are more concerned
with economic return of potential immigrants to host countries, they are more
likely to heavily rely on class background as selection criterion. Contemporary
immigration policies gradually lean toward class selection. What makes immigra-
tion policy move to weight class background of immigrants more than other
social characteristics such as race, ethnicity and nationality? I argue that nation
state’s policies responding to two globalization processes trigger such change.
First, to resolve the contradiction of two circulation regimes, namely the free
flow of trade and capital, and the restricted mobility of people, nation state
tends to adopts immigration policies that differentiate entry and residing status
among foreigners with different class background. Secondly, many states change
their naturalization policy to welcome highly-skilled foreigners in order to out-
perform others in winning the global “brains” such as IT specialists.

In Taiwan, such immigration policy lean toward foreigners with higher class
background is based on a legitimacy building process that heavily involves a dif-
ferentiation between “non-economic” immigrants of Southeast and PRC female
immigrants through marrying to Taiwanese locals and “economic” immigrants of
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high-skilled workers or investors. The non-economic immigrants are regarded as
lowering the “population quality” since their lower class profile. Such prefer-
ences over recruiting high-skilled as new members of Taiwan society even sup-
press some of the long-term nationalist ideologies that work against accepting
migrants from PRC.

I argue that an immigration policy that puts too much emphasis on poten-
tial immigrants’ class background tends to produce classism. In such policy
framework, potential immigrants with higher economic profile are considered
acceptable as future members despite of their ethnicity and nationality, while
immigrants with lower class background are excluded on the basis of their
“incompatibility” in social, cultural, and political sense.
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